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01 April 2008


Dear Lynn

Re: Chester-le-Street District Council’s Draft Housing Strategy (March 2008)

I am writing in response to your email dated 18 March regarding the above document and your invitation for any feedback on the draft document. 

Firstly, I would like to raise concerns in relation to the apparent limited levels of consultation being carried out for this document and the short timescales of what little consultation is taking place. There is no time between circulation of the draft and the date for taking the strategy to the Executive for any meaningful consideration and amendments to be made. 

With regard to the document itself, please find our comments below

· There is no reference to the County Durham Strategic Housing Market Assessment, which is an important document in setting the context for all local authorities within County Durham, including Chester-le-Street. The final report is due in May/June 2008 and is being undertaken by GVA Grimley.
· HBF is concerned about the reference to the Housing Needs Survey (page 31-33) and suggests the 2004 data is completely out of date and using information that is 3 years out of date will give consultation that are misleading. It is important to note that such surveys are now obsolete and the Government is to place increased emphasis on Strategic Housing Market Assessments and Strategic Housing Land Availability Assessments.  The HBF is concerned that until this work is complete the present document is not founded on a robust and credible evidence base. 

· Please note that circular 6/98 (referred to on page 31) has now been cancelled and reference should be made to PPS3.
· It is noted that the Housing Needs Survey section states that the total affordable housing need annually is now 832 units, decreasing to 403 when re-lets are taken into account, and it is this information that is the basis for setting an affordable housing target of 30% on all developments of 15 dwellings. The Housing Strategy is not the document with which to set such requirements. Affordable Housing targets should be established through the planning process.  Affordable Housing policies are supposed to be included in Local Development Documents (LDD), and therefore, subject to robust evidence base and testing at a public enquiry (EIP). If the requirement included in the strategy is an existing one, reference should be made to where this comes from to remove any confusion.
Thank you for giving the HBF the opportunity to comment on this strategy. We trust you will take our comments on board and would be grateful to receive further information regarding the progress of the document.

Yours sincerely

Gina Bourne

Regional Planner – Northern Region

Home Builders Federation
